Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners’ Association

P.O. Box 347

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Dear Homeowner:

    On Wednesday, December 3rd, the Ardmore Oaks Homeowner’s Association will hold its annual meeting, which we will combine with a holiday party. It’s important for every homeowner to attend this meeting, which will be held at 7:00 p.m. at Burke United Methodist Church, intersection of Burke Lake Road and Burke Centre Parkway.

  The Covenants, which were signed by all homeowners when they bought their home, require the property owners to establish a homeowners association, collect dues from homeowners, establish and implement an annual budget and have a architectural review process.  Further, the covenants state that we must have an annual meeting (with a quorum) for the purposes of approving an annual budget and electing officers.

   For the past two years, we have struggled with getting a quorum – we need 13 out of 55 homeowners - at the annual meeting. Last year, we resorted to asking for a one-time mail vote. The year before, we reached a quorum only because we received proxy votes from several homeowners. 

  This situation is difficult for the members of the board, several of whom have served for several years and are now ready to step down. The current board has strived to create an environment where the HOA is not intrusive, but does serve the purpose of ensuring our property values are protected. But without new board members, it’s unclear what the future will bring.

    If the HOA becomes moribund, and the architectural review board is abandoned, we fear it is only a matter of time before someone paints his garage chartreuse, puts a boat on blocks in his front yard, clear-cuts the land or takes some other action that will adversely affect the neighborhood and our property values. Without a viable HOA, there will be no recourse.

    We have looked into hiring a management company to take over administration of our HOA, should we not get any volunteers. Craig Courtney, executive vice president of Sequoia Management, said his firm would collect dues, pay bills, produce a monthly financial statement, attend the annual meeting, prepare a draft budget and maintain a file for each homeowner for $500 a month. Should we go in this direction, dues would increase from $40 a year to at least $143 a year.  If a management company were asked to also administer the architectural review process, this fee would likely be higher.  
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     We believe that the majority would like a quiet, yet efficient volunteer HOA to continue managing our community. But in order to continue, we need members to step forward and take an active part in the organization.

     None of the board positions require great commitments of time. Please consider doing your part. Even more importantly, come to the meeting and enjoy your holiday party. We promise to keep the agenda short, and to leave plenty of time for refreshments and conviviality.   


Please RSVP to Randy or Lori Brunell  at (703) 978-7477 by November 15th as to whether  you will be attending the Annual Meeting/Holiday Party.  This is necessary to plan for the refreshments.


We look forward to seeing you on December 3rd.







Sincerely,







The Board of Directors

